Ladies and gentlemen, to start with, let me mention that in spite of the bleak circumstances, the Czech Republic continues to operate its embassy in Damascus which is until now headed by a resident Ambassador. It is not always easy, indeed, we face numerous problems “on the ground”, but at the same time it helps us to maintain communication channels with both the Syrian Government and independent political activists.
It has been three years since the Assad's regime has sparked the vicious circle of suffering and destruction by brutal suppression of peaceful political protest. Unfortunately we must admit that the prospect of a peaceful conclusion is little. Some key aspects of the tragic stalemate, such as the regime’s rejection of any political compromise with its moderate opponents, cannot be effectively addressed by the countries represented at this forum alone. However, other issues can be; addressing them may not be enough for a peaceful solution of the crisis as a whole, but it is an indispensable precondition of any such solution in the future.

One of the bleak aspects of the Syrian conflict is the organized participation of foreign armed elements on the side of the Syrian regime. Let us face it: it contributes to the growing uncompromising attitudes of the regime’s political representatives, but it also serves to deepen sectarian hostility in the Syrian society and in the whole region. It is an enormously destructive factor in the conflict, and it is destructive not only for Syria, but potentially also for countries of their origin which they will eventually return to.

At the same time, despite efforts and declarations, religious extremism continues to proliferate on the side of the Syrian opposition. Efforts by moderate Syrian opposition forces to contain extremists on the ground – something we have witnessed earlier this year - are now slowly being rolled back, and extremist rebel groups are being strengthened by a continued influx of manpower, arms and money. All possible efforts must be exerted by countries in the region, as well as beyond the region, to stop this trend. We must co-operate efficiently to deny external support to religious extremist rebel forces in Syria, whose continued strong military influence cripples the potential of the Syrian opposition to participate in a peaceful power-sharing arrangement in Syria. 
A climb-down of military activities by all sides of the Syrian conflict is vital not only as a stepping stone toward a political resolution, but would also immeasurably help international efforts to alleviate the situation of Syrian refugees and other parts of the Syrian population severely afflicted by the conflict.

The humanitarian consequences of the Syrian conflict remain an urgent task upon all of us. I would like make use of this opportunity and pay my respect to the governments and peoples of Lebanon, Jordan and Turkey, who carry the heaviest material burden. I would also like to commend the government of the State of Kuwait for hosting the 
II. International Humanitarian Pledging Conference for Syria in January of this year, as well as for leading the way through its generous pledge.
